

Republic of the Philippines

Department of Education REGION XI

SCHOOLS DIVISION OF DAVAO DE ORO

Office of the Schools Division Superintendent

September 17, 2024

8 SEP 2024

Division Memorandum
No._____765_, s. 2024

To:

NANCY R. JALA, RN

- Nurse II/SBI Focal

CHERRY ANN Y. PANIO, RN

- Nurse II/SBI Alternate

Subject: NATIONAL IMMUNIZATION PROGRAM (NIP) SUMMIT

- 1. Attached is the letter invitation from Antonio P. Ybiernas Jr, MD, MPM PG Department Head of Provincial Health Office which informs on the conduct of the National Immunization Program (NIP) Summit on September 19, 2024, 8:00 AM at Molave Hotel, Tagum City, Davao del Norte.
- 2. Anent to this, the above personnel are hereby advised to attend the above-mentioned activity.
- 3. Transportation & other allowable expenses are chargeable against Division MOOE subject to usual accounting & auditing rules & regulations.
- 4. Other details are contained in the enclosures.
- 5. This Memorandum will serve as the authority to travel.

6. For your information & guidance.

PHOEBE GAY L. REFAMONTE, CESO VI

Assistant Schools Division Superintendent

Officer-In-Charge

Office of the Schools Division Superintendent

Address: Capitol Complex, Brgy. Cabidianan, Nabunturan, Davao de Oro Contact No.0951-387-1728 (TNT); 0915-399-7779 (Globe)

Email Address: davaodeoro@deped.gov.ph Website: www.depeddavaodeoro.ph

Doc. Ref. Code	PAWIM-F-019	Rev	00
Effectivity	09.12.22	Page	1 of 1



REPUBLIC OF THE PHILIPPINES PROVINCE OF DAVAO DE ORO PROVINCIAL HEALTH OFFICE



September 3, 2024

PHOEBE GAY L. REFAMONTE, CESO VI

Assistant Schools Division Superintendent
Officer in Charge
Schools Division Superintendent
Department of Education (DepEd)
Nabunturan, Davao de Oro



Dear Maam Rifamonte,

Greetings!

The Provincial Health Office, together with the Department of Health-Davao Center for Health Development (DOH-DCHD), will conduct the National Immunization Program (NIP) Summit on September 19, 2024, 8:00 AM at Molave Hotel, Tagum City, Davao del Norte.

This activity aims to bring together stakeholders to serve as a platform to strengthen immunization efforts, share knowledge, promote collaboration in advancing immunization services to protect the public and enhance immunization coverage in the province. This is also an opportunity to secure commitments in strengthening the cold chain and supply and intensifying communication activities.

With this, we would like to respectfully invite you or your representative to attend to the aforementioned activity.

Please confirm your attendance to Ms. Alen Vee A. Vermont, RN at mobile number 09750048505.

In anticipation of your favorable response.

Thank you very much.

Sincerely,

ANTONIO P. YBIERNAS JR, MD, MPM

PG-Department Head

Noted by:

LEWIS JAKE & CALMAN, CPA

Provincial Administrator